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632. 
Mr S Simmons to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

(a) What financial contribution did his department make to the Imbizo Focus week, (b) what was the money used for and (c) how successful was the whole process? 
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REPLY:


(a) The Imbizo Focus Week coincided with the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry’s involvement in the official opening of the Vaalbank Water Supply Scheme and was held on 31 March 2003 in conjunction with the Chris Hani District Municipality and the Emalahleni Municipality.  My Department contributed an amount of R50 000,00 to the event.  These funds were part of the allocated budget provided for in the Project Business Plan and as such no additional funds were required.  In addition, my Department spent an amount of R27 000,00 on transport for me and officials from my Department to and from the event.

(b) The funds allocated for the official opening were used for the logistical arrangements of the opening.

(c) The event was extremely successful as it provided the community the opportunity to engage the Minister, Mayor and local councillors on issues of service delivery.  Approximately 5 000 local people attended the event.  Most people expressed satisfaction at being given an opportunity to interact with Government leaders.  They expressed a wish that Imbizos should occur quite frequently in rural areas so that they can engage leadership more often.

